PITCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL
Draft Minutes for meeting held on

26th January 2023 at 7.30pm

In the Village Hall

Pitchcombe

	1. 
	Welcome from Chair of Council 

	2. 
	Attendance recorded as Parish Councillors Philippa James (chair), Beverley Gorton, Nigel Shaw, Richard Pearson & Mike Parsons
County Councillor Sue Williams & 1  member of the public

	3. 
	Council recorded apologies for absence received - District Councillor Julia Jobb

	4. 
	Declaration of Interest for matters on the agenda were invited- none

	5. 
	Minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting held on 24th November 2022 were approved 

	6. 
	Council approved the payment list as presented at meeting including
clerk’s expenses £16.44
salary underpaid £24.78

HMRC-£66.20

	7. 
	Council agreed to stay with the current “website” 

	8. 
	Council agreed its next meetings will be on Thursday 23rd March & agreed its AGM Wednesday 31st May 2023   commencing at 7.30pm 
Council agreed it wishes to hold the Parish Assembly if there is a feedback from the TRO but on 31st May if not before

	9. 
	Public Participation was invited –none

	10. 
	Report updates invited from District Councillor Job -none available


	11. 
	Report updates invited from County Councillor Williams- see below


	12. 
	Council received updates TRO application for speed reduction noting the official consultation period has started noting that previously the Parish Council has been informed that a reduction in speed limit at Pincot Lane is not supported by the police and Highways due to the logistics of the space available.  It was noted that the police TRO has been extended as far as possible.  Other visibility, signage and safety issues could be looked at in the Pincot Lane area as a separate project.  

Council had hosted a public meeting immediately prior to this meeting, where 18 members of the public attended and the unanimous view of the public was to 
a) object to the TRO, 
b) to extend the 40 mph zones to extend to A46 Pincot Lane/ A4173 Wragg Castle Lane junction as a minimum 
c) the public was aware of the danger that to object may mean that the TRO does not go ahead but were still adamant that they wished to object.  
d) There was also a feeling that the 40mph should be extended below the current proposed level on the A46 due to the many accidents/incidents at the Wades Lane A46 junction.  
e) The majority wished to see the 40pmh from Painswick to Stroud boundaries

f) Cllr Williams agreed to contact the TRO office to arrange a site visit
Council agreed it wishes to object (with the full support of the County Councillor Williams)
Council agreed to submit a report based on the above decision- The clerk will send officially
Council agreed other actions it wishes to take on this matter including follow up public meetings.  Councillors will attend any site visits made by TRO officers. 


	13. 
	Council considered Other Highway issues

a) Community Speed Watch Safety Fund bid update – meeting with Road Safety Officer was arranged and then confirmed at least one week before the meeting.  Despite further reminders were made prior to the meeting, the Road Safety Officer was delayed over 2 hours and the meeting did not take place.  Parish Councillors had spent a lot of time preparing for the meeting and were left very disappointed with the situation.  CC Williams offered to take this up with the Cabinet Member for Highways.

b) Council asked Cllr Pearson to try to make another appointment as evidence of the commitment to speed safety.
c) The application for VAS is still being processed.  Another email will be sent by Cllr Pearson to see if an update can be obtained 

 

	14. 
	Council noted there were no public rights of way and footpath issues at the current time

	15. 
	Council considered updates on ash-die back trees – The ash trees have been inspected and they need felling.  The trees are on County Council land and they have been referred to Glos Highways

	16. 
	Council considered updates on flooding matters

A4173/A46 culvert in the field is blocked and has been reported 

Some other culverts are being cleared by residents

	17. 
	Council considered outstanding planning matters

none

	18. 
	Any other information – PC laptop to be stored with Cllr James
Close of meeting at 20.30


DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

24TH NOVEMBER 2022 AT 7.30PM

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

	1. 
	Welcome from Chair of Council 

	2. 
	The Council is now able to co-opt to fill the current vacancy.  
2 candidates have applied and following a silent vote, Mike Parsons 

The meeting was paused to allow for the completion of forms and then Mike Parsons was be invited to join the Council

	3. 
	Attendance recorded as Parish Councillors Philippa James (chair), Beverley Gorton, Nigel Shaw, Richard Pearson & Mike Parsons
County Councillor Sue Williams & District Councillor Julia Jobb

	4. 
	Council recorded apologies for absence received -none


	5. 
	Declaration of Interest for matters on the agenda were invited-none

	6. 
	Minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting held on 25th August 2022 were approved with minor amendments
Clerk to email Highways/SDC officers (& District/County Councillors) to seek advice and ongoing investigation- SEE ITEM 11

	7. 
	Council approved the payment list as presented at meeting  
clerk’s expenses £26.40
Town & Parish Website fee £130 (overdue)

HMRC-to be confirmed
Council considered changing the word press website - Clerk to send details of other websites that she is aware of 
Council approved the national pay award backdated to 1/4/22 £83.20

and with an additional day of holiday going forward.  Details have been circulated via email

	8. 
	Council approved its budget and precept in the sum of  £4400 for 2023/24 with an additional budget item for potential speed reduction projects

	9. 
	Council agreed its next meetings will be on Thursday 26th January & 23rd March commencing at 7.30pm 

	10. 
	Public Participation was invited –none


	11. 
	Report updates invited from District Councillor Job 

SDC update on cost-of-living initiatives including grant available for warm hubs (clerk to look for email)
EV charging point pilot scheme update


	12. 
	Report updates invited from County Councillor Williams- electronical version distributed
Different support on cost-of-living initiatives

New Officers at GCC

Pockets of poverty noted in SDC where focus is placed on Gloucester/Cheltenham
Stagecoach transport contract updates & rural routes considerations
Book on the day recycling system noted

Different ways of communication such as email distribution lists (Pitchcombe Net)

	13. 
	Council received updates on Speed Watch Safety projects 
Update on grant submitted for VAS.  Cllr Pearson has submitted an application under speed-watch safety fund.  There are 5 criteria points to be passed before the project can proceed

Road safety officer (Matthew Parker) has made contact and a site meeting has been arranged for early December. 

Focus: Speed issues, history and current situation and to obtain advice on best way forward including VAS technology advice. 
Update on TRO application for speed reduction
The Pitchcombe junction area seem to fit the criteria and is being supported by the police, Highways and Police Crime Commissioner.

PC have been advised that the public consultation stage will take place in January 2023.  GCC will advertise this in the locality, but the PC should be aware of maintaining momentum.

 A considerable amount of correspondence has been received by CC Williams and will be forwarded on to the appropriate officers. 

Councillors wait for the advice from the Road Safety Office and the community response to the TRO consultation.

Reduction in speed limit at Pincot Lane is not supported by the police and Highways due to the logistics of the space available.  It was noted that the police TRO has been extended as far as possible.  Other visibility, signage and safety issues could be looked at in the Pincot Lane area.  
Other Highway issues

Recent accident at Salmon Springs was discussed in relation to traffic speed, visibility, bus stops etc. 


	14. 
	Council considered any further updates on A46 junction -see above

	15. 
	Council considered outstanding planning matters- none

	16. 
	Any other information – 
Complaint received on “half-way pitch” regarding noise of vehicles:  acceleration/horns etc (agenda next meeting)
Secretary of Village Hall reported concern over trees on the verge of Highway to be reported to Ash Die-Back officer @GCC
Dark Skys consultation questionnaire to be completed by Cllr Gorton
Close of meeting  21.20


PUBLIC NOTICE

GLOUCESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

(40 & 50 MPH SPEED LIMIT) (A46 & A4173) (PARISH OF PITCHCOMBE)

(STROUD DISTRICT) ORDER 2023

Notice is hereby given that Gloucestershire County Council in exercise of its enabling powers

under Section 84 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 proposes

to make the above-named order the effect of which will be:

1) To prohibit the driving of any motor vehicle at a speed exceeding 40mph on the

following roads in the Parish of Pitchcombe:

- A46 Cheltenham Road/Pitchcombe Junction to Wades Lane/Painswick Road From a

point 22m south-west of its junction with Wades Lane (401215) to a point 160m south-west

of its junction with Pincot Lane (401211)

- A4173 Gloucester Road From a point 236m north of its junction with Gloucester Road to

Halfway Pitch (Lurks Lane) (401214) to its junction with A46 Cheltenham Road.

2) To reduce the extent of the existing 50mph speed limit to align with the new extent

of 40mph speed limit.

The lengths of roads fall within the Parish of Pitchcombe within the Stroud District in the County

of Gloucestershire.

A copy of the draft Order together with the relevant plan and statement of reasons may viewed

at The Map Room, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester, GL1 2TG,

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/tros and https://www.stroud.gov.uk/parking-travel-and-

visitors/parking-strategy-and-parking-orders/

Any objections or representations to the proposal together with the grounds on which they are

made must be sent in writing to Traffic Regulation Orders Ltd, ADL House, Oaklands Business

Park, Armstrong Way, Yate, BS37 5NA or emailed to Lewis@troltd.co.uk no later than 10th

February 2023 (Please quote reference 5227/42). Representations of support will also be

received during this period.

Any comments that you make concerning this proposal cannot be treated as confidential. For

further details about how we deal with your comments and your personal details, please go to

http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/tros.

Dated 18th January 2023

For Assistant Director of Legal Services
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